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GWA Docket 25-05 
Petition To Approve an Additional Funding Increase and Ratification of Expenditures under the JMI-Edison Contract for 
Wastewater Treatment Chemicals 
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As of November 2024, GWA has procured roughly 480,000 pounds of Cationic Polymer 

and 278,000 pounds of Anionic Polymer for a purchase amount of One Million One Hundred 

Eighty-Nine Thousand Seven Hundred Sixty-One Dollars and Thirty-Six Cents ($1,189,761.36) 

to ensure GWA’s Northern District and Agat-Santa Rita WWTPs can treat the wastewater as per 

their designs. 

Of the One Million One Hundred Eighty-Nine Thousand Seven Hundred Sixty-One 

Dollars and Thirty-Six Cents ($1,189,761.36) in expenditures against JMI Edison’s wastewater 

chemical contract, Nineteen Thousand Three Hundred Two Dollars and Forty-Eight Cents 

($19,302.48) exceeded the CCU’s approved funding authorization.  The key factor in the over 

expenditure was due to a December 22nd increase, per JMI and GWA’s contract allowance.  

Specifically, the unit cost for Anionic chemicals increased from $1.16 per pound to $1.23 per 

pound and the unit cost for Cationic chemicals increased from $1.63 per pound to $1.85 per 

pound, an increase of 6% and 13% respectively.  

  Recently two Invitation for Bids (“IFB”):  were advertised as (1) IFB2024-08, for the 

purchase of Wastewater Treatment Chemicals for GWA’s Northern District WWTP, Agat-Santa 

Rita WWTP and Umatac-Merizo WWTP; and as (2) IFB 2024-16, for the purchased of 

Wastewater Treatment Chemicals for GWA’s Hagatna WWTP. These procurements are intended 

to replace the existing chemical contracts GWA currently has in place; however, and due to the 

required pilot testing for chemical products at GWA’s WWTPs, completion of these 

procurements is not expected for another 2-3 months.  

 
II. REQUEST FOR APPROVAL 

Pursuant to its Contract Review Protocol, GWA hereby seeks the PUC’s approval to ratify 

expenditures of Nineteen Thousand Three Hundred Two Dollars and Forty-Eight Cents 

($19,302.48) and for an additional increase in funding of Four Hundred Thousand Dollars 

($400,000.00). The increase, along with the ratification, is necessary because the current 

authorized funding under the contract with JMI-Edison has been exhausted, while the purchase 

of chemicals remains essential until a new award is established.  
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